STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

NOVEMBER 15, 2011

I.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:05 p.m., November 15, 2011 at the StoneBridge Golf Club Membership Room.  The following Directors were present: 


a.  Randy Hall, Vice President


b.  Matt Sawrie, Treasurer


c.  Debbie Angelo, Director


d.  Patrick Hemmings, Director


e.  Art Schuldt,  Architectural Review Committee

The following members were not present:


a.  Clay Crenshaw, President  


b.  G. B. Cazes, Director


c.  Jason Smith, Swim and Tennis Oversight Committee

Also present was:


a.  John Thomas, Swim and Tennis General Manager, Guest

II.  REPORTS.

a.  Swim and Tennis Report.  Mr. Smith was unable to attend but tendered his report via e-mail prior to the meeting. Mr. Thomas reported to the Board on his activities and accomplishments since taking the position of General Manager, Swim and Tennis Program on November 1, 2011.  He described his inroads into the CTA via his involvement in restructuring the Junior Team Tennis program in Bossier City and stated that he is presently forming teams composed of StoneBridge residents that will compete with other area teams thus boosting the level of involvement in organized tennis by junior players in the neighborhood.  Mr. Thomas is actively advertising existing programs to residents and S & T members in order to grow participation and grow revenues.  The pro shop has been reorganized and now features racket stringing services and a ball machine will be delivered during the week beginning November 21.  He also stated that he is in the process of forming a tennis committee and intends to form a fitness and social committee in the near future.  Mr. Thomas will use the StoneBridge SCA web site initially to disseminate information about the S & T program and will develop a separate site if necessary as the 2012 season gets nearer.  Mr. Thomas requested and the Board approved acquisition of a water dispenser for the fitness center.  Mr. Thomas will make the arrangements for the dispenser and work with the distributor to set-up a delivery schedule for refills.

b.  Covenant Violation Report.  Notification to residents found in violation of StoneBridge Covenants was addressed by Mr. Hall who stated that the only letter sent to covenant violators since the October meeting was a second notice to the resident on Bridge Pointe Circle who did not respond to the first notification letter.

c.  The Architectural Review Committee Report.  Art Schuldt, updated the Board on the ongoing effort to have StoneBridge's guarded community granted the same status as gated communities by the Bossier City Council.  The Board will commission its legal adviser to research charters and by-laws of like communities in the area and attempt to identify documents that might be used by members of the Council to modify existing statutes to allow StoneBridge to enjoy the same legal standing as gated communities now enjoy.  Mr. Schuldt also addressed the issue of the proposed water well to be drilled in the common area near the north end of Duck Haven Pointe inadvertently allowing water intended for the two man made ponds and the connecting canal to spill over into federally-regulated wetlands adjacent to the ponds.  After some discussion it was determined that as long as the well is drilled in the common area  and not in the wetlands, and as long as water is actively pumped only into the man made ponds and the canal, the project will comply with the spirit and the letter of the regulation governing wetland management.  Mr. Hall advised that he will continue talks with Foster Construction Company and will work with Mr. Foster to identify a suitable drilling site for the new well and to determine the best and most cost-effective way to restore the two existing wells owned by the SCA.

d.  Website Management Report.  None was given.

e.  Grounds Maintenance Report.  Mr. Sawrie reminded the Board that Interstate Foundation Co. Inc. is scheduled to begin work to repair the arches on Waterbury Drive and "leaning wall" on StoneBridge Blvd. during the month of November although no exact date has been set for the work to begin.  He also produced a scale drawing and description of a community sign to be erected near the entrance of the subdivision to inform residents of items of interest.  A discussion ensued on where best to locate the sign so that it can be used to its best advantage.  Two sites were suggested, and further action will be needed to decide which location would serve best.  Mr. Sawrie estimates the sign, installation, and the magnetic letters to be used with the sign will cost between $1300.00 and $1400.00.  Mr. Sawrie suggested and the Board agreed that the malfunctioning light fixtures near the entrance to Bridge Pointe Circle be replaced in order to restore the appearance of the fixtures and restore the security lighting they provide.  Mr. Sawrie will purchase new light fixtures and Mr. Naranjo will remove the existing fixtures and install the new ones.  Cost of the project is estimated at $400.00 - $500.00.

f.  Pond and Irrigation Report.  Mr. Hall advised that all activity associated with controlling noxious vegetation in subdivision ponds has been suspended for the winter and will resume in April - May.  He advised the Board that he will continue working with Foster Construction to have the newly-approved 6" water well drilled and the two existing wells refurbished.  No action has been taken by Touchstone Golf grounds keepers to eliminate the hazard posed to a StoneBridge resident's property on Enchanted Lane by several dead and decayed trees located on the course immediately behind the resident's property.  Mr. Hall will follow-up on the Board's request that the trees be assessed and removed if, indeed, they pose a threat to the resident's property.  The Board discussed how best to utilize the three flag poles in the Imperial Circle common area and it was decided to fly the U. S. flag accompanied by the Louisiana State flag, and the flag of Bossier City.  Mr. Hall will obtain the flags and replace the tattered flags presently in use.  Mr. Hall reported that Roger Naranjo has finished removing the wood spacers from the concrete apron surrounding the pool and has replaced the wood with caulking.  The work took approximately 80 man hours to complete

g.  Financial Report.  Mr. Sawrie gave the financial report.  A discussion ensued on how best to use the projected excess funds if, in fact, a surplus is realized at the end of the fiscal year.  It was decided that Mr. Sawrie would confirm arrangements tentatively made with Mr. Smith on servicing the Board's debt incurred during the acquisition of the S & T.  Monies not applied to debt reduction and replenishment of the Board's reserve for contingencies will be applied to prioritized projects designed to enhance the neighborhood's infrastructure.  Mr. Sawrie asked that Directors provide him their best estimates of the cost of forthcoming projects for use in refining his budget projections.

h.  Legal Issues Report.  Mr. Hall briefed the Board on latest actions to force the Macey Lane resident who removed the fence surrounding his/her pool to replace the fence and restore compliance with StoneBridge covenants and city statutes requiring swimming pools to be fenced to preclude access to these attractive nuisances by unsupervised children.  The resident has been cited by Bossier City Property Standards inspectors and has until December 12th to erect the mandatory fence or appear in City court.  The Board has exhausted its options for the present and no further action is advised until after December 12.  The Board voted to award the $500.00 builders deposit to a resident on Canterbury Lane to defray the cost of installing a french drain between the resident's property and an adjacent property which was not properly graded to control runoff onto neighboring lots.  The builder of the offending property will be furnished written notification of the deposit forfeiture by the Architectural Review Committee.  

i.  Miscellaneous Reports/Discussion.  The Board discussed options for decorating for Christmas and it was decided that Mr. Sawrie would purchase a combination of LED and conventional lights to be used to decorate the entrance to the neighborhood and that Ms. Angelo would work with Roger Naranjo to craft the decoration architecture.  The cost for purchasing and erecting the decorations was estimated by Mr. Sawrie to be $1000.00.  The Board decided to give Mr. Bill Curry $500.00 in cash as a Christmas gift and token of the Board's appreciation for his laudatory work.  Mary Davis, a new guard recently hired to replace Tammy, will receive a $50.00 gift certificate.


Ms. Angelo reported that the 2012 windshield stickers will be green and white and that 1000 resident stickers will be purchased by the Board along with 75 Swim and Tennis stickers, and a yet to be determined number of golf member stickers to be paid for by Touchstone Golf.  Cost of the decals is approximately $1.00 each.  

III.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m. with no date set for the December meeting.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

Vice President

